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PRESIDENT’S PAGE 

We are excited to start our year off with a positive outlook.  Melissa 

Parrot, from the Central Pine Barrens Planning and Policy Commission 

will speak on Climate Change on Long Island.  She has a reason she is 

optimistic.  It is scheduled for Monday,  September 16, at 7 pm in the 

evening at the Longwood Library.  In an effort to include evening 

meetings for members who may be working or are otherwise unable to 

attend afternoon meetings, we  schedule meetings during the summer 

months in the evenings.  For members who do not drive at night, we try 

to arrange carpools.    

We are planning the programs for this year’s calendar.  We had hoped 

to visit Plum Island, but it is now off limits for visits.   If you .know of 

other places to visit, or speakers or films of interest, please let me 

know.  We would appreciate your help.    

As we get ready for the November election, Judi Bird and Marilyn 

Beard have arranged for many sites where members will make it easy 

for citizens to register to vote.  (If you would like to be included,   

please  contact Judi or Marilyn, whose phone numbers are included   

on this page.) We will be publicizing the early voting that will begin on 

October 26 at Brookhaven Town Hall for those who will not be avail-

able on Election Day. We are working on Vote411, which will  help 

voters find their voting place, the candidates they will be voting for, 

and answers from the candidates to questions about issues.  Many can-

didates forums are planned  We will publicize them as we learn about 

them.   

Each year, our supporters contribute to the League for ads in our 

VOTER.  Please support them.  This year, one of our longtime           

advertisers, Ann Marie’s Farmstand, has moved back to Setauket from 

Old Town Road in Port Jefferson Station to 72 North Country Road, 

next to Gallery North.   Call 631 371-6197 to find out when the stand is 

open.  If you have a favorite vendor who would be interested in having 

an ad in each of      our Voters, for $65 for the year, let me know, or get 

a business card from him for the VOTER.   
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Article in Times Beacon Record for September 

Making Democracy Work: 

Before You Cast Your Ballot in November 

By Nancy Marr 

Each election day we have the opportunity to vote for the candidates we think are best for our communities. 

This November 5, candidates will be on the ballot for positions as Suffolk County Executive and Legisla-
tors in each of the eighteen county legislative districts. The County Executive manages and supervises the 
county’s departments and agencies, establishing the efficiency and effectiveness of county government – 
setting policy, standards, goals and objectives and hiring and evaluating the performance of county man-
agement personnel. As manager of the county finances, the County Executive creates and presents an an-
nual budget to the Legislature. He represents the county at meetings, forums, and intergovernmental rela-
tions with other levels of government. To learn more about the County Executive, call to make an appoint-
ment with one of his staff members  to discuss an issue of concern to you and ask what the executive can do 
about it.   

The Suffolk County Legislature consists of 18 legislative districts, each of which elects a representative 
every two years. (Every ten years, after each census is tallied, the districts are redrawn according to the re-
distribution of the population.) The Legislature is the elected body responsible for public health and public 
safety.  Its Presiding Officer appoints the members and chairs of committees. There are currently twelve, 
each one dealing with a different subject – health, economic development,  transportation, etc. The mem-
bers, schedule and agendas for meetings of the Legislature are on the county website https://

www.scnylegislature.us/. Committee meetings are held the week before the general meetings, and the pub-
lic may attend and address the committee. A call to the chairperson of the committee you wish to visit may 
open up a line of communication. 

When a bill is proposed, it is assigned to a committee which brings in experts to inform  committee mem-
bers, listens to testimony from concerned citizens and votes on it. If a bill is passed through the committee, 
it will move to the agenda of the next General Meeting for consideration by the full legislature. 

Both the Suffolk County Executive and the 18 Suffolk County Legislator positions are term-limited.  Each 
can serve up to twelve years (three 4-year terms for the County Executive, and six 2-year terms for the Leg-
islators).  Consult the League of Women Voter’s Directory of Public Officials http://www.lwv-

suffolkcounty.org/files/2019DPO_web_6-23-19.pdf for information on the 2019 office-holders and their 
contact details. 

How can you know whether the incumbent represents your point of view about a particular issue?  Attend 
any meetings where it will be discussed or listen to the streaming of the meetings on your phone or com-
puter. Each meeting, held in either Hauppauge or Riverhead, includes a “public portion,” when members of 
the public may make statements to the legislators about any of their concerns. (They may not answer ques-
tions asked by constituents at the meeting, but can be reached at their office if you wish to speak with 
them.) What can we find out about the opposing candidates? Information from news articles, debates held 
by civic organizations, events where the candidates will be meeting voters and websites such as https://

www.vote411.org/ are ways to learn more about all candidates. 

      (continued on page 5) 
 



(continued from page 4 - Before You Cast Your Ballot in November) 

The New York Civil Liberties Union, recognizing how hard it is to hold public officials accountable, 
has scheduled trainings open to the public from 6pm to 8pm on October 1 at the Deer Park Library, 
October 3 at Patchogue-Medford Library, October 8 at the Emma Clark Library, and on October 9 at 
Middle Country Library. Call 631-650-2301 or email suffolk@nyclu.org for more information or to 
register. 

The election is but one step in the process. Our job continues with the candidate who has won.  We can 
continue to speak at the legislature and committee meetings, and at meetings with the legislator and/or 
staff to work toward action. Gathering others who share and support your concerns will strengthen 
your efforts to create positive change. 

Nancy Marr is first vice president of the League of Women Voters of Suffolk County, a nonprofit, non-

partisan organization that encourages the informed and active participation of citizens in government 

and influences public policy through education and advocacy. For more information, visit www.lwv-

suffolkcounty.org or call 631-862-6860. 

__________________ 

The Three Village Historical Society (TVHS) has a full lineup of walking tours and Culper Spy tours 

(also on bike or kayak), including a self-guided Culper Spy Day Tour on Saturday, September 14 from 

9 am to 4 pm when you can see the Vance Locke murals at the Setauket Elementary School, visit the 

historic Brewster and Thompson houses in Setauket, taste colonial food from live hearth cooking dem-

onstrations, listen to live colonial music at the TVHS, see original Culper Spy Ring letters at Stony 

Brook University’s Library, view a Revolutionary War Encampment, and much more. Tickets are $25. 

See the TVHS website or call (631) 751-3730. 

Come to the candidates’ meeting for the  position of County Executive with  incumbent Steve Bellone, 

Democrat, John Kennedy, Republican, and Gregory John Fisher, Libertarian.   Sponsored by the ISLIP 

N.A.A.C.P., it will be held on Saturday, September 21, at 10 am at the Bay Shore Library.  Reserva-

tions are required for attendance, so contact Lisa Scott (lisawscott@gmail.com), who will be moderat-

ing the debate if you wish to attend.  

For residents of Suffolk County District 6, the Sound Beach Civic Association and our League  are      

co-sponsoring a forum with the candidates for County Executive and the County Legislator on Mon-

day, October 14 at 7:30.  The Civic Association will also be holding a forum the previous week, on 

October 8, for the candidates for the positions of  Town Supervisor, the Town Council, and the Re-

ceiver of Taxes and Highway Superintendent.  The doors open at 6:30 for people to submit questions 

for the candidates.  Both forums will be held at the Sound Beach Firehouse, 152 South Beach Boule-

vard.    

OUR BOOK GROUP will be meeting will be Thursday, September 19, at 1 pm. We will be discussing 

The Fifth Risk, by Michael Lewis.  This is a fascinating book revealing how little the public officials 

who now have control of our government know about how it works.  Call Betsy Gaidry, 631 846-1778 

for directions.   

 



LWVSC Prints Important Information for New Voters Cards in English and Spanish 

 

The LWV of Suffolk County was awarded a $2,000 grant this year from the National LWV for our  
voter registration of newly naturalized voters.  It made it possible to create a  professionally designed, 
informative palm card to inform newly registered voters and others.  It has been printed in  English and 
Spanish for distribution throughout the county.   The voter can ask for a reminder to vote by going to 
the county website at the bottom of  page 2, and looking for the QR /Code.   
 
We will be holding a Naturalization Voter Registration training on Wednesday, Sept. 18, at 11 am at 
the Riverhead Library, immediately following the monthly LWVSC board meeting. To register, con-
tact Lisa at lisawscott@gmail.com.  A light lunch will be provided. RSVPs are required.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     See the next page  for page 2 of the palm card.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

Nanette Feder Mt. Sinai 

Dolores Petrocelli    Mt. Sinai 

    Janet Sklar      South Setauket 
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SEPTEMBER 

SAT          SEPT 7   BROOKHAVEN TOWN FAIR, 10 TO 4 AT LONGWOOD ESTATE, RIDGE 

MON        SEPT 16   CLIMATE CHANGE ON L. I. AND A CASE FOR OPTIMISM, Longwood Library, 1 pm 

   Speaker: Melissa Parrot, from Central Pine Barrens Planning Commission 

THURS    SEPT 19  Book Group, 1 pm, at Betsy Gaidry’s 

TUES      SEPT 24   NATIONAL VOTER REGISTRATION DAY, Various sites 

OCTOBER 

MON      OCT 7      LWV OF BROOKHAVEN BOARD MEETING, 10 AM, at Sue Kinsey’s 

TUES      OCT 8      Candidates meetings for county andidates for District 6, Sound Beach Civic Assn 

MON       OCT 14    Candidates meetings for other candidates in District 6—co=sponsore dby LWV and Sound Beach Civic                      
       Association, at  Sound Beach Fire house, 7:30 (152 Sound Beach Blvd) (see page 6 for more) 

Directions to Longwood Estate—Longwood Road runs between William Floyd Parkway and Yaphank-Middle Island Road. 

 The Estate is on Smith Road, just east of the Longwood Middle School (on Longwood  Road)                                           

Directions to Longwood Library—On the southwest corner of Middle Country Road (Route 25) & Yaphank-Middle Island Rd 






